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IN THE MATTLR OF:
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CASE NO. 1272: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company
for the transfer and/or non-cancellation
and reinstatement of allowables for wells
previously involved in maximum pressure
build-up tests in certain gas pools in San
Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks
an order authoriging the non-cancellation
of allowables which accrued to 19 wells as a
result of being shute-in for maximum pressure
build-up tests during 1956 in the Blanco-
Mesaverde, South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs,
Ballard-Pictured Cliffs, and Fulcher Kutz-
Pictured Cliffs Gas Pools, and further,
authoriging the transfer of said allowables
to other wells on the same basic lease, and
for the reinstatement of undeiage for six
of said wells which was concelled February
1, 1957.
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BEFORE:
Warren W. Mankin, Examiner

TRANSCRIPI QOF PROCEEDINGS

MR. MANKIN: The hearing will come to order. The next
and last case on the docket is Case 1272.

MR. COOLZY: 1272. Application of Zl1 Paso Natural Gas
Company for the transfer and/or non-cancellation and reinstatement
of allowatles for wells previouslj involved in maximum pressure
build-up tests in certain gas pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico. |

MR DANiEL: L. R. Daniel, representing Z1 Paso Katural

Gas Companv. My witness in this case is Mr. David H. Rainey..
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(Witness sworn.)
DAYID H. RALNEY
a witness, having first been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRiCT EXAMINATION
BY MR. DANI.L:

MR. DANI.L: Are the qualifications of this witness

- WW‘ A— m ;

still acceptable to the Commission?
3 MR. MANKIN: Yes, sir, they are.
| Q You may state your name and address and occupation
to the Commission.

A David H. Rainey, Staff Assistant, Proration Departmeny,
%1 Pasc Natural 5as Tompany, <1 Paso, Texas.

Q@ Ars you the same iMr. Hainey who testified in the

previous cases, 1270 and 12717 A Yes, sir, 1 am.
r - Q@ Are you familiar with the application filed in this
' { case? A Yes,.
r Q@ Will you please tell, in your own words, what it seeki
o to do?

A This applicant, 2zl Paso Hatural Gas Company, seeks
reinstatement of cancelled allowables on five wells that we shut-iﬂ

for maximum pressure build-up test, which lost allowables on

February 1, 1957; further, for non-cancellation and/or transfer
of allowables which may bs lost on August 1, 1957, on those wells,
énd twelve—-excuse me, and Purteen other wells.

Q@ I hand you this paper marked Zxnibit ™A™, and ask you
if it lists the wells, their locations, the acreage to which they

are dedicated, and the fields in which they are located, covered by

the application in this case?
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A 1t does. As in the previous cases, tnis i5 merely a
copy of that =xhibit mA™ which was attached to the application
furnisnhed in lhis case.

Q¢ Is 21 Paso the operator of these wslls and the oil
and zas leases on which they are located? A It is,.

Q¢ Does the uxhibit cover wells previously shut-in for
maximum pressure puild-up lests which, as a result of such tests,
had certain of their unproduced allowalles cancelled?

A It doss.

Q@ Which wslls were they?

A These wells, the Fields No. 1, Jacquez Pool Unit No. },
Mansfield No. 4, the Mudge No. 5, the Pierce No. 1, in the Rlanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pool, and the Hargraves lo. 2, in the Fulcher Kutz=-
Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool.

¢ During which period did these unproduced allcwables
accrue?

A The allowables to these six wells that was sancelled
was accrued during the periods from February 1, 1956 to August 1,
1956, and was cancelled on February 1, 1957.

Q Wwhy weren't such allowables preduced by zl Paso?

A These wells were shut-in for maximum pressure build-up,

and due to the unforeseen length of time necessary to obtain that

maximum pressure build-up, those wells were not aktle to produce
the allowables we had accrued to them during that period of time.
Q Were these tests successfully completed?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion was the acreage dedicated tc these

wells drained by adjoining wells during the periods in which they
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were shut-in for tests? A Q:ite possibly.

Q In your opinion, were the operator, royalty and other
interest owners in these wells deprived of their correlative right#
by the cancellation on February 1, 1957, of unproduced allowables
previously accuring to these wells?

Yes, sir, in the event there was drainage waste, as I

said, it was quite possible.

Q What action does X1 Paso desire the Commission take wilth

respect to such cancelled allowables?

A £l Paso requests reinstatement of this cancelled
allowable, and a period of time in which to produce that allowable
that has been cancelled.

MR. DANIEL: Could I have marked Exhibit®l"through®™38&9
for identification?
MR. COOLEY: Thney will be so marked for identification
purposes. (E1 Paso Natural Gas
Exhibits"1™through
"38"were marked for

identification.)

Q (By Mr. Daniel) Mr. Rainey, I rafer you to the paperg
in your folder, marked Exhibit "1™ through "38%", and ask what those
are?

| A As in the previous cases, these are Exhibits prepared,
showing a plat, indicating the shut-in well, marked with a red
square, and the of f-set well on the same basic lease, circled in
réd; Plat further shkows the dwnership and the wells in approximate
a nine section area, surrounding this test well. Second Exhibit,
in regard to each well, is a data sheet showing completion data on
the test well itself, the date of the shut-in of that test well,

3 to which

1y
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caricelled? L Yes, sir.

‘be allowed to produce those allowables durirng the proration period

allowable may be transferred; at this point, I might make a correct
in Exhibits 1", "2n", which is a data sheet for Fields N,y. 1 Well.
In the middle of the page, it shows that the well was put on test,
5-17=157, that should be 5-17=-1'556.

Q Mr. Rainey, can you tell us which of these exhibits
apply to the six wells that you mentioned here originally?

A The first twelve exhibits will apply to the first six
wells.

Q Once again, for the record-- A Yes.

Q What action does El Paso desire the Commission take
with respect to such cancelled allowables?

A El Paso requests reinstatement of that cancelled
underage which accruea to those shut-in wells, or which may accrue
to the shut-in wells, and might be cancelled as of August 1, 1957;
requests they be allowed to transfer that allowable to other well
or wells on the same basic lease.

Q We are speaking of wellst allowables which have been

Q We are not speaking of wells which will be cancelled,
possibly? | A Yes.

Q Those that can be cancelled, what does--

A Request reinstatement of those wells to be cancelled;

request these be allowed to be transferred, those allowables, to ot

tion

her o g

wells on the same basic lease; or in the alternative, that they should

from August 1, 1957 to February, 1958.

Q In other words, you would like to have those allowales

produced by what date? | A  February 1, 1958.
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Q In what manner would you request the Cormmission
transfer these allcwables, Mr. Rainey, if they decided to do that?

A It was requested that these allowables be transferred
application of El Paso Natural Gas Company to the Oil Conservatiocn
Commission for an order, if this application be granted, issued in
the form of a supplemental order to transfer well or wells,

Q Does each of the exhibits, covering the first of thesg
six wells here, set out possible transfer wells which the
Commission might use to transfer and reinstate allowables?

A Yeé, sir, it does.

Q Does Exhibit "A®™ cover wells previously shut-in for
maximum pressure build-up tests which, as a result of such tests,
may have certain of their unproduced allowables cancelled in the
future?

A Yes, sir.

Q4 Wwhich wells are they?

A All of the wells shown on the Exhibit "A", which is

attached to the application, stand possibly to lose allowables whigh

had accrued to them during the time of shut-in, and may be lost at
the August 1, 1957 balancing period.

Q Over what period of time would those have been accrued

A These allowables would have been accrued during the
periods, August 1, 1956, to February 1, 1957.

3 And when possibly might those be cancelled?

A August 1, 1957, effective August 1, 1957.

g "Will you tell us way these allowabtles weren't produced
by E1 Paso?

A As previously stated, these wells were shut-in for

w)
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maximum pressure build-up and due to the unforeseen length of time
necessary to obtain that maximum pressure build-up of these wells,
certain underages accrued that they have not had the opportunity,
at this time, tc make up.

Q Were the tests, all tests as to these wells ccducted
in good faith and successfuily completed? A Yes, sir,

Q In your opinior. was the acreage dedicated to these
wells drained by adjoining wells during the periods in which they
were shut-in for testing?

A Yes, sir, it's quite possible.

Q In your opinion would a cancellation of these unproduqkd
allcowables deprive the operator, royalty and other interest owners
in these wells of their correlative rights?

A Yes, sir.

Q What action does £l Paso desire tnat ilne vomiissSion tﬁke
with respect to such unproduced allowables which might possibly be
cancelled on August lst of this year?

A E1l Paso requests that the appropriate rules in the
fields in question, which are the BlancoQMesaverde Gas Pool, Fulchdgr
Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, and the South Blance-Pictured Cliffyg
Gas Pool, and the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, be suspended
with regard to the overages and underages provision in the appropriate
rules, and that the underages be allowed to be produced until Feb
1, 1958, or in the alternative, that the accrued underages be allZIZZy
to transfer to off-set wells on the same basic lease. |

Q It is possible that you have two things»applying to
each well, haven®t you? It read, #and/or trénsfer", and--

A (Interrupting) That is correct, these wells, to the
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best of my knowledge, are capable of making up an underproduction;
it would be our experience that to make up underproduction is possi
from the well itself. Further, we would request authorization te

transfer allowables to other wells on the same basic lease.

ble

Q Are you asking that the Commission not cancel the under-

produced allowableSe- A That is correct.

Q ~--on August 17?

A Yes, sir, that is correct. In that request for
suspension of the appropriate rules, of the field rules governing
these particular fields.

Q And now would you ask the Commission transfer these
al lowables?

A Request that these zllowablass be transferred by
application to the Commission, designating the off-set wells on the
same basic lease, and by issuance of an appropriate supplementary
order for additional allowables from these wells.

Q Mr. Rainey, were all the tests conducted with respect
to these wells listed in &xhibit"A"™ conducted by El Paso in good
faith? A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion were such tests conducted without

violation ofcorrelative rights?

A Yes, sir, in the event that this application is granted

in regard to the non-cancellation, and ther the transfer of allowal

Q In your opinion, will the production of reinstated and

uncancelled, unproduced allowables constitute waste?
A No, sir.
Q In your opinion, will the production of reinstated and

uncancelled unproduced allowables violate correlative rights?

les.
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A Would you repeav that please?
Q In your opinion, will the production of reinstated and
uncencelled, unproduced allowables violate correlative rights?
A Ko, sir.
MR. DANIEL: I have no further questions of this
witness.
BY MR, MANKIN:

Q Mr. Rainey, you started to testify, you indicated thay

there were five wells that would have their allowables, that had sqme

allowables cancelled, and you later ccrrected that to six, would yqu

care to have--

A (Interrupting) That is correct, it should be six. I

inadvertently overlooked the line of the Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Clififs;

in the Blanco-Mesaverde there are five, and cne in the Fulcher Kutd-

Pictured Cliffs formations.

Q Alright, in checking over these six wells, which have
had allowablec cancelled in the past, I noticed that those tests
have been going on anywhere from a year to one and a half years, is
that correct?

A These tests are completed at the present time.

Q They have been completed?

A fes, sir, these tests were completed the latter part g
1956, or the early part of 1957. |

Q Which would mean that they were accomplished within
anywhere from a year to a year and a half?

| A That is correct.
. Q In regard to the nineteen additional wells that are

likely to have allowables cancelled unless their requests are granf
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T notice that those times stated for pressure build-up tests vary

anywhere from six months to one and a half year, is that correct?

thirteen wells have been, the tests have been completed on those
wells also.

Q Wwhat wells are the thirteen wells that the tests have
been completed upon?

A All the wells shown on this Zxhibit "A®™, attached to
the application, in Case 1272, have had the tests completed.

Q There are a total of nineteen wells?

A There are a total of nineteen wells; six actually had
allowables cancelled on February 1, 1957; there are thirteen that
have not had any allowable cancelled.

e

-

I want to ask you on your Sxhibit m36m, which is in
relation tc the Gordon Ho. 1 in Fulcher Kutz--

A  (Interrupting) Yas, sir.

«¢ I notice there is no test date shown on that, is that

an oversight, does it have a date~-

A  {Interrupting) Yes, sir.

&

-=-when the maximum pressure build-up test was started
A It was an oversight, and I dont't nave the information
available, I dontt know what that date was.

Q@ It has been at least six months, you think?

Q Could you furnish that to the Commission?
A We ceriainly will, that was meirely an oversigh®, and

Jdon*%t have that data right here.

A Yes, sir, as in the case of those first six; these otHer

A I would think so. We will be glad to furnish the date

to the Commission, but apparently, I don't have that date right.herv.

>
-

T

-
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iiils MANKIN: DMre. Coocley.
BY Iiile COOLZY:

Q¢ when you furnish that date that the one well was put
on test, would you also furnisi the dztes that each of the wells
were taken off test?

A Yes, sir; I have that information on some of them,
right here, but I don't nave it on all of them.

QT dJust to make it complete, instead of the one, you jus]
list the wells tha’ are listed in I xhibit "A", attached to the app:
cation and outside, put the dates they were put on test.

A Alright, sir.

Q As to the allowables that wsre cancelled, with regard
to the six wells just mentioned-- A Yes.

Q@ =--would it be reinstated as of the effective date of
thz order and remain as allowables, thev are capable of being
produced until what dave:

A February 1, 1958.

Q 1587

A Yes, sir, the end of the next balancing, after the
August 1lst balance period.

Q That would give you the six months balancing period
or the six month proration unit, from August 1, 1957 to February
1, 19582 | A Yes, sir.

Q3 And the suspension of uncancelled allowables as to al]
ninecveen wells, how long would that‘suspension remain in effect?

A The same date, February 1, 1G5€.

Q To remain unproduced as of February 1, 195&, they woul

be cancelled under the appropriate provisions?

<

| i~
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A Yes, sir, we are asking for an extension of the
appropriate rules, until February 1, 1958.

Q Would you please state what purpose would be served by
permitting the transfer of allowables in this case since all wells
are now under production, are they not?

A Yes, sir, the reason we request that, to be allowed
to transfer alliowables, as well as suspend the rules in regard to
the uncancelled underproduction was in an effort to make this
underage up in a more rapid fashion rather than try to run the
thing over an extended period of time.

Q@ Would it not be more realistic to accrue capabilivies
of the wells, if they were not required to make up th=ir underage

on the well that had accrued, since they are under production at th

present time?

A 1 think possibly that the wells could make up allowabl
if assigned ¢ the individual well, but as I stated previously, it
was our intention to try to make particularly the wells under pro-
duction up as rapidly as possible, in an effort to nct have the boo

of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission cluttered up, as it w

with this additional allowable.

Q You have testified in this case, and previously in
Case 1271, that due to the unforeseen length of time it took=--

A (Interrupting) Yes, sir.

Q {Continuing) --to conduct these tests, you find it
necessary to make these applications. Would you-~-

A (Interrupting) Yes, sir.

'Q Would you elaborate on that?

A Well, in most areas which 1 am familiar with, it takes

W

W
1]
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a relativa1ly short period of time, I mean a w=ek or a maximum of
possibly thirty days to obtain maximum pressure tuild-up on the
wells. Due to the nature of the reserveir in this area, it has
been shown with these tests that it takes as much as a year, in
some instances, to obtain maximum pressure build-up tests. Wwhen
we started these tests, we had no knowledge that it would be more
than a year.

Q And with the expectation that after the tests would bq
completed, what would be the maximum periocd of time?

A Thirty to sixe-

Q

absorb the loss of allowables rather than

{Interrupting) £1 Paso then felt that they could

¢]
w

vo the Commission
and apply for the non-cancellation cf it? A That is correct.
Q But now that it runs twelve times that amount or
more, you request a transfer? A Yes, sir,
Q@ You have testified that drainage occurred as a result
of these wells having been shut-in? A Yes, sir,

Q If any drainage did occur as the result of any activit

of the Commission, did El Paso Natural Gas Company have an opportunfi

to produce their fair share
A Zxcept for the
pressure build-up. Had the

would have been given to £l

of allowables for that period?

fact that these wells were shut-in for

Yy

wells been on production, the opportunilty

Paso, but we were not.

Q Does El1 Paso desire, and El Paso alone, to take the

| wells off production? A Yes, sir,

MR. COOLEY: That is all for the present time,
BY MR. MANKIN:
Q Mr. Rainey,-- A Yes, sir.
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Q Did I understand you to say that on all nineteen welld

- maximum pressure tests have now been completed?

s
t
.‘

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have knowledge of the maximum time that was

utiliged on these nineteen wells to determine this build-up, was

it a year, or a year and a half? In other words, how long has it

been since the last of these nineteen wells was completed?

A I would say it would run approximately a year; in

K . some instances it ran less time. In some instances, I think it ran

as little as thirty and eighty, and to thirty and ninety days.
Q Approximately one year?

A Approximately one year, yes, sir.

Q In this time, some of these wells have been off-set

for at least six months, is that correct?

_:3 A Some of them have, yes, sir.
2 And othere hawve iust now recently been completed?
A Yes, sir.
Q Some of these, of course, were just put on some six
months ago. Have they been completed in that six months' period?
‘ o | A Yes, sir, all of these wells in this application have
_ f‘t beer completed. |

Q So, it has varied from anywhere from six months to a
year for the time to get this maximum build-up?
A Yes, sir, the maximum time has been approximately a

year.
Q You stated the Pictured-Cliffs or the Mesaverde took
another time, or can you generalize them?

A I would hesitate to generalize them, we could make
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some studies and determine that, but I don't think off-hand that
you could make a generalization in that regard.

Q What I meant by that question was, for instance, the
Pictured Cliffs can be accomplished in this six months, where it
takes, I think, a year for the Mesaverde. I wonder if you had any

such generalization as to that?

A We have a well shut-in at the present time, under Orddr

R-939, in the Pictured Cliffs Pool, I believe it's in these South
Blanco Pictured Cliffs that has been shut-in for four hundred and
twenty-six days, and has not reached stabilization. I%t's Gteen
shut-in for four hundred and twenty-three days, as of yesterday.
It has not reached stabilization.

Q It would be rather difficult to generalize in the

formation as to the time of pressure on the various pools, I presume?

A It varies as to progress and probably varies as to are
within a given pool, depending upon the permeability and porosity
of the given pool.

Q They are controlling factors? A Yes, sir.

MR. MANKIN: Are there any further questions of this
witness? Mr. Utz.

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Mr. Rainey, first referring to the six wells on which

you want the reinstatement of allowables--

A Yes, sir. |

Q --fof underage, and iou have knowledge as to the pro-
ducing capabilities of those wells, are they non-marginal and
c apatle of producing their allowable during the period they were

shut-in?

as
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A Yes, sir, all these wells are non-~marginal; in every
instance, vhen we picked a well for a maximum pressure build-up,
we tried, to the best of our ability to pick a well that was of
average producing ability, and was a non-marginal well.

Q So, that statement would also hold true for ycur
additional fourteen wells on which you want now, non-cancellation
or transfer? A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know about how much underage we are talking abg
on those six wells?

A There was approximately fifty-one million cubic feet
cancelled in February, 1957. I don't have the exact figures on a
well by well basis, I'1l just rough them in my head, it's about
fifty~one million cubic feet.

Q And that was cancelled February 1, 19572

A Yes, sir.

Q Since February 1, 1957, there has been quite a number
of new connections in the pools in question, has there not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know, if we reinstated this fifty-one million
underage, how wéuld that affect the allowable for the newly connect
wells? |

A No, sir, I dont*t think that there would be any great
effect on these newly connect wells, due to the number of wells in
the pool,already. |

Q There may be a slight decrease in allowableg?

A Theré would be, yes, sir, there would be.

Q During the period in which this underage was accrued?

A

Yes, sir, there would be a slight decrease.

Led

ut
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Q In fact, there would be an increase in the status of
the pools?

A Yes, sir, but, as stated previously, I think it's
probable that thers are so many wells i:. _he pool, that the net

effect on a personal well basis would be very small.

Q@ I believe you specifically stated that all of these

are on the same basic lease as the shut-in well lease?

A Yes, sir. I may call your attention to Exhibit ®"3%,
or the Jacquez Pool Unit. There again, it?s my understanding, fro4
our Lease Department that those leases involved on the off-set wells

stated on this plat were also communitized leases, and in fact, al

MR. MANKIN: Yes, please.
MR. COOLEY: Proof of royalty and ownership throughouf
the area, on all sections, wells, shown oa Zxhibit ®3n,
BY MR. UTZ:
Q Mr. Rainey, generally spealing, do you approve of
reinstatement of underages which have already been cancelled for

any other reason that you have not stated?

Q@ So, without excellent reason, you wouldn't favor

reinstatement of underages?

A Not as a general rule, no, sir.
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the holes are on the same basic lease. If the Commission so desirgs,

we will furnish proof of that communitization, or the same ownership.

Q In other words, it*'s water under the bridge, the alloy-

nineteen wells, and the wells on which you want to transfer allowaljles,

A As a general rule, no, sir. I think, as we have poin%ed

out in the testimony in this case, this is somewhat of a special cdse.
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BY MR. COOLEY:

would affect when your reinstatement is again Lurned around, and
taken away, all the old wells, and alsoc the new wells?

A That is correct, as I presviously stated, the effect
on any individual well would be more or less negligible in this
case, since there are some f{ifteen hundred wells in this pool, thene
are five years--

MR. UTZ: That is all I have.

Q Mr. Rainey, 1 noticed going through the Zxhibits, thenge
are numerous cases of divergence on new wells, that would indicate
that they are also communitized?

A I think that in several instances~-

q¢ (Interrupting) &xhibit 7€" for instance=--

A {interrupting) ngn, Those are all Pierce Wells,if I
am looking at the correct Exhibit, Wwnal wers you rsfsrring te?

MR. MANKIN: The four Mudge wells, and the Lawson Well],
and the Smyers Well, and the test well would be another well.

A Oh, as 1 have stated previously, all these wells and
the data thereon was submitted by our Lease Department, and I was
giveh to understand that these wells were on thé same basic lease.
I think, if you will notice on the Smyers well, for inscance, in t&e
southwest quarter of Section 2, there are, can you--you can sez by
the ‘dotted line in the west half of Section 2, there are several
ieases involved in that particular well, and a portion of the same
basic lease on which the Mudge dells lies dedicated to that well,
and by virtue of the fact that portions of that lease are dedicated

to that Smyers Well, it must be ccmmunitized with the other acreage

on that well,
DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES

INCORPORATED
GENERAL .LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE

3-6691 2-221.

19



Q@ @ould you repeat that? You say it has been--

A By virtue of the fact that ther. ar: some, or acreage
on the Mudge Lease, if you will notice, the rorth Lali’ of the nortiH
west quarter, and the southeast of the northwest quarter, it appean
to me there are nn leases hooked on it, but it appears to me that {
one hundred and twenty acres is in the portion ¢f the same basic
lease as the acreage in Sectlion 3, adjoining, oy virtue of the facy
that a hundred and twenty acres are dedicated to ths Smyers Well, §
must be designated, or be communitized with the remaining acrzsage
on that well, half of Section 2, and consequently, that in eflect,
the Smyers Well is on the same basic lease as the ludge Wells.

¢ 9ay, for instance, that you transfer allowables, certd
portions of allowables from the Aztec wW2ll, from the southwest quarn
of 3=~ A TYes, sir.

@ =-appearing on the liudge lease--

4 (Interrupting) VYes, sir.

Q =--iiudge being the whole owner--

A (Interrupting) NQ, sir, that is a Federal Lease, to
the best of my knowledge, all the leases are Federal Leases.s

Q@ If you trénsfer allowables from that well to the Smyer

Well in the southwest quarter of 2, would there not be an additiond

portion in royalty?

A No, sir, io the best of my knowledge, those wells are
all Federal Lezases.

Q But they are not the‘same pasic lease are they?
_ A As I said, a portion of the basic lease that is attrit
table to the Mudge Wells, is also attributéble to a portion of the

acreage dedicated to the Smyers well, by virtue of communitization

hat

<t

in
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S
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1
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since the west half of that Section 2 is dedicated to the Smyers

- Well. If they are in portions of the Mudge Lease, in the west hal
of Section 2, it must of necessity be commuinitized with the remainijng

leases in the west half of Section 2 to be dedicated to that Smyerg

Well; consz2quently, effectively, the Smyers Well is on the same
basic lease as the .udge Wells.

Q I can't follow that, sir. There would definitely havﬁ
to be an apportionment of the rovalty, I mean, if you've got
apparently three different leases attributable to the Smyers Well,
is that correct? A Yes, sir.

Q And one of those tracts would be eighty acres, and thd

other two would be forty each?

A Yes sir--no, sir, that is a Pictured Cliff Wwell. If
we have gol a hundred and twenty acres dedicated to that well, I
i:) mean it's a Mesaverde, I Leg your pardon, the whole west half of

that section.

Q The whole west halif of tia:t scciion i1s Hesaverdic:

A TYes, sir.

Q Alright, we have got three different leases in the
southwest quarter? A Yes, sir.

Q And two different leases in the northwest quarter?

A Yes, sir.
Q Five different leases? A Yes, sir.
Q And each of those wells in this tract would share in 3

production of the Smyers Well in proportion to the acreage =ach

individual unit bears to the total of thre:c hundred and twenty?
: A Yes, sir.

%, ‘ ' , - Q Which would be substantially different, the ownership
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ol' this would be subastantlally diilerent ther, say, from the owners
ship under the west half of Section 3, would it not?

A Mr, Cooley, as I am not a lawyer, I am not qualified
to testify as to the legal technicalities of the agreements, and
the bearing it would have on making it the same basic lease.

I can't say for certain, but it's my understanding that if the

well is communitized, and it's a Federal Lease, the royalty interegt

is common, it is communitized with a portion of the same basic
lease, as the Mudge Lease.

Q How does the Mudge Lease come into it?

A The Mudge Lease is the lease in Section 3 that you hav
questioned me about.

Q Was this Mudge Lease in Section 27

A Yes, sir, that was the point I was making, I don't
know whether it?'s the west half of the southwest quarter by looking
at this plat, I donft know whether it*ts the west half of the southd
west gquarter, or whether it's a portion of that acreage in the nort
west quarter, but, there is a portion of the basic Mudge Lease with
‘the west half of Section 2. |

‘Q Well, I think this is the basic lease, but I am going
to question, I think, under the communitization agreement, if there
be one, I am sure there is, on the west half of Section 2--

A Tes, sir.

Q Would it, in no way affect any ownership in Section 37

A Mr. Cooley, I am not qualified to testify, as I stated

before, I was given to understand by the legal staff in our Lease
Department that these wells were on the same basic lease., The

reasoning fhey used in detérmining thap, I do not know.

in
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MR, COCLEY: In view of the complications, Mr. Daniel}
before anything in this case can be approved, concerning transfer
to other acreages in the common basic lease, we must have some sorg
of a brief, in as much detail as possible. Do you care to submit
that in brief form or what?

MR. DANIEL: We can.

MR. COOL#Y: Because it appears to me, the ownerships
in this case, for example, of transferring some allowable from the
shut-in well, the west half of Section 5, to the Smyers Well in th%
west half of Section 2 would be a substantially different apportior
ment. ; ‘

MR. DANIZL: You are assuming that, aren't you, Mr.
Cooley, the ownership of transfer wells would be a different owners
than the shut-in well? |

MR. COOLZY: 1 believe it's evidenced that it is,

according to the plat ir Exhibit "5m, or Exhibit ®"7® rather.

"MR. DANIEL: Well, Mr. Rainey testified here to the b#st

of his ability, and knowledge, the plat reflects the records accursa

the records of the company, and--

hip

jtely,

MR, COOLEY: (Interrupting) I am assuming that it dogs,

and if that is the case, then, the portion of the royalty would nof
be the same, the same people would not get the royalty that would
get it if the gas was produced from the well in the half of Sectiof

4

|

3, as it appears upon this plat. It may be, that is the resquiremejt.

Let me put it to you as tc what must happen for allowables to be
transferred. The same people, the same royalty, the same owners, |
same overriding rights, and the same working owners must benefit,

because if we deprive them of the benefit of the production, and if

Lhe
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t that result is not obtained, then transfer 1S completely out of thd

o~ question.
i ' A Mr. Cooley, may I state, that was exactly the way it
i was put to us from our Lease Department, when they examined these
F records, and they advised me that the ownership, royalty interest Was

common, that the fact that it has a different name does not necessﬁrily

mean it goes to a different royalty, or different ownership.
Q There must be a legal arrangement whereby these resul#s

would be obtained, and we would have to be apprised of that arrangd-

ment.

A We'd be delighted to furnish it t¢ vou

MR. DANIEL: Mr. Cooley, would you be satisfied as to
all wells, with the exception of that Smyers Well, it!s right on tqe

Exhibit you are looking at now; in other words--

MR. COOLEY: (Interrupting) T=ake the, in the northwedt

quarter of Section, northeast quarter of Section 3, on Exhibit n7m,
there appears to be a division of royalty on the basic lease, or
something is shown there by the dotted line.

MR. DANIEL: 1 think the dotted line in that particulgr
case, I am sure it dces reflect acreage to which the well is dedicqted,
doesnt't it?

MR. COOLEY: No, sir, the whole west half is dedicated
to the—- |

MR. DANIEL: (Interrupting) I see, wait a minute, what
must we submit to the Commission?

MR. COOLEY: The results must be obtained that the prd=-
duction from the shut-in well, if it were produced before the shut«in

well, for instance, Mr. A. and Mr. B. would not be deprived of thei
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] benefits. bNre. A. is the intersst owner, and Mr. B, would be the

E - royalty owner, and that is the similar arrangement that you would Rave
! to have if you are going tc transfer that to another well. Nr. A.

) and Mr. B. must own that well in such a respect that they get exactly
the gsame, whether they would have the production taken from the well
that is presently shut-in. If you have any arrangement that would
achieve that result, then, it's satisfactory with the Commission.

MR. DANIZL: Wwill the Commission enter a postponement

or the continuance of the case?

nevs MAAAT TV Tonmd T 3
Mhe. COOLGY: Just submit

MR. MANKIN: There are several wells in this connectign,

where the test well and the walls to be transferred to are differedt

% ; _ names., A Yes, sir.
b 3 MR. MANKIN: We want to be apprised in each situation
i "‘*3 as to what is the situation in regard to ownership.

MR. DANIEL: I will furnish that.

MR. COOLEY: That is just an example, each one has a

divergence of ownership, which would require the same ownership.

I am sorry to pose such a burden, but you couldn't possibly transfg¢r

unless you have sucit a rule--

MR. MANKiN: (Interrupting) In nineteen wells, it

appears thers are anywhere from ten to fifteen that need such clari-

. | fication. _

4 MR. DANIEL: We will furnish that information.
f' BY MR. MANKIN:

/ | Q Mr. Rainey,-- | A Yes, sir.

™

Q I notice from the Howell No. 2 E, which is a Blanco-

- Mesaverde Well, I don't have the particular Exhibit here shown, bu
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I noticed that there are no, there is no transfer well, 1Is it the
anticipation that that well is back on production, and the well wil|
produce it's own allowable?

A Yes, sir, it is anticipated that well should be back
in line by the end of July.

Q It would produce it's own allowable, there would be nd
transfer? A Yes, sir.

Q Alright, there are at least two others, I noticed wher
the transfer well has not been tied in as yet, particularly the
Zachary Pool Unit No. 1 and the wallace No. 1 for transfer well, an
also for the Lindsay Neg. 1 A to be transferred to the Archuleta Nga

indicating there are no tie-ins. Is it your anticipation there arq

no tie-ins, it could be produced now, from the day that_was previoy
shut-in?

A Yes, sir; the Zachary Pool Unit, what was the other un
well?

Q The Lindsay 1 A with the transferred well, the Archule
No. 1, but there has been no tie-in by Southern Uniom as yet, it's
on an estimated deliveratility, on the transfer well.

A According to the statement we have heré, the Lindsay
1 A would lose some allowable in August—-

MR. MANKIN: Are there further questions of this witne

Mr. Buell.
BY , MR, BUELL:

Q Mr. Rainey, my name is Guy Buell, of Pan American
Petroleum Corporation. I believe you mentioned in your direct,
that you were aware of the fact that your company has advised Pan

American that the Pierce Unit !lg. 1, is one of the wells that was

1

e
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used for testinz purposes, is that substanti iy corrzct?
—~ A I don't recall testifying to that, but I presume that
we did, if you have got an interest in the well--

Q {Interrupting) Alright, sir, are you also aware of

the fact that during that shut-in period that Pan American made
nunerous requests to your company to pubt the Pierce Unit No. 1 back
in production? A No, sir.

¢ You are not aware of that? A lNo, sire.

Q I believe you testified that, ~r. fa’ney, that you
anticipated complete build-up, maximum build-up within thirty days,
did I understand you correctly on that?

A No, sir, I stated that in areas in which we had previqus

experience in the obtaining of maximum builld-up, that thirty days
would be more than sufficient time to oblain it. We have no knowldgdge
as to what it would take; the maximum build-up, we rresume, on know-
ledge from other areas, that probably it shouldntt take more than
that period of that time.

@ Alright, siry--

A We have no definite knowledge as to what period of tine--

Q (Interrupting} Would you say, then, or prasume it woyld
take thifty days? 4 Tes, sir.

Q@ Alright, sir, the fact is, was that not 2 tasic reason

why you didn't come in and ask for a hearing for this spscial

(LV]

treatment, by exception at that time A Yes, sir.
¢ Because you thqught this build-up test would be compldted

in a short time?
| A 1In a relatively short pericd of time.

Q Alrignht, sir, in view cof that, then, could you tell meg

why in such cases, you waitnd from six months to over a ysar bpelcr
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~been submitted to the Commission previously any of the test infor-

you came in to ask for an excaption, weren't your suspicions arousqd?

A It would seem toc be so, but there again, we would
probably have liked %o get in soconer, but, as I stated previously,
we did not foresee that it would take such a period of time. When
it did become apparent that that period of time was necessary, thaf
it was going to approach the length of time that it did, we were
trying to wait until we got all these wells completed and pumping
all at the same time, instead of haviné to have a half dozen small

applications.

Q@ And that is the only reason vou waitcd 506 you could hﬂve

them all at cne time?

A To my knowledge, that is about the only reason, yes.

MR. BUELL: That is all.

4 I don't make the decisions as to when we make appli-
cations, there may be reasons present that I am not aware of.
BY MR, MANAIN:

Q Mr. Rainey, as we have brought up previously, these
tests thatl were started anywhere from six months to a year and a

half ago, and some of these would be completed as much as six

months to a year, has any of this information on all nineteen test+

mation?

A No, sir, not to my knowledge.

‘Y Well, do you have any knowledge or any opinions as toj|

when such information might become available?
A No, sir, as we stated in our previous case, our
Reservoir Section in Houston is making evaluations on that, so far

a 1 know, and the length of time necessary to complete those

evaluations, I do not know; as it has been presented, or stated
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in other cases, I peracnally would see¢ no objection to furnishing fhe

-~ information on a confidential basis; but, again, the question has

not been taken up with management, 1 4o not know what their impredsion

would be,

Q We would like to make this request. since all these tqsts
have been completed anywhere from six months to a year, that such
information on this be submitted to the Commission, in a confidential

manner, and would be treated as such.

an

A Okay.

MR. MAN¥TN: Are there any further questions of this &it-

ness? Mr. Utz.
BY MR. UTZ:
| Q Mr. Rainey, referring to your Exhibit ™A™ in this casg,--

A Yes, sir.

Q I happen to notice that Mudge No. 2 does not have a
deliverability test, with an indication, ®well caved in, no resultsg
from test,"™ do you know whether or not that situation has been
remedied or not?

A The Mudge No. 2, you mean the Muize No. 52

Q No, it's a transfer well.
A Oh,--
| 3 The third well listed at the bottom of vour Zxhibit
No. mgn,
A No, sir, I do not know.

MR. COOLZY: What exhibit?
MR. UTZ: Zxhibit No. ™89, liudge Nio. 5.
A It is my advics, that that conditior has not been

corrected, but, I don't know of my own knowledge.
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American is in complete favor, in accord with the collection of

. Pan American strongly feels that where- the gathering of such data

¢ 1% haz nol ooon correcteds  well, was the well not =
capable of producin- ary substantial arount ol jaz’?

A That ig currcct.

I And thoers woulld be to percentage to vransferring allogable
vo that?

A As I »ointed out, or I intendel to point out, the
exhibits merely list the sane basic leases, which might be
transfer wells, we are not trying to indicate that :1 Paso wants tie

well to be transferraoi.
But, you nay or may not reguest transfer of this well

-+~

A Yes, sir. and as I poiated out, if the well caved in,

b]

it is incapable of producing.

MR, UTZ: That is all.

- SITVT N .

T oA A - - I I
MAe MANLLTs Arc b u

Ty ~- ‘ ~8
e WAL e 4 d

witness? [Mr. Daniel, would you like to Introduce those exhibits,
I don't remember--

MR. DANISL: "lvthrough "38" pe accepted in evidence.

MR« MANKIN® Are there objections to eatering jxhibit#

o

nin through ™38" in this case? If not, they are so entered. II
thers are no further questions of the witness, the witness may be

excused. Are there any statements to be made in this case?

{Exhibits w1% throug%
L n

n3gn were received
evidence.)

}Re BUZLL: May it please the Commission, my name is

Guy Buell, and I repreéent Pan american Corporation. Usualliy, Pan

useful and bteneficial and necessary reservoir dataj; however, certalnly,

through tests will Tesult in the necessity for requests of special
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treatment through non-cancellation of underproduction, reinstatemernt
of underproduction or transfer of allowables, certainly, those
tests should not be initiated or started until after due notice of

hearing before this Commission so that the Commuission, in it's ordgr

T N W L
}

approving it, can set up a procedure for receiving periodic reports
on the gathering of data. 1In this case bcTore the Commission here

today, it is completely retroactive, the tests were completed upon

all the wells in question. The applicant here is asking for complete
retroactive special treatment througn the facilities just mentioned.
Now, completely aside from the question of diversity of ownership
which has been brought up, Pan American opposss the granting of thdir

request on the basis of undesirable precedence, the retroactive

relief it would set up, and cervainly it doesn®t take a greater

imagination than mine to see the possible abuse that it would be o
73 sutjected to in the future, and when I say this, I am certainly nof
| casting any reflection on the sincerity of the applicant here today,

but, it is a question that if the Commission would allow this, it would

aliow abuse in the future.

MR. MANKIN: Any further statements to be made in thi
case?

MR. DANIEL: I think the Commissiocn will go along wit
us in saying that the rules of the Commission allows the protections
of correlative rights of the ownership on gas and oil leases, certginly,
with respect to the wells involved here, and I take up in particul
the request for reinstatement of allowableé. The interest ownershi
of the owners, the royalty and entire ownership in these wells hai
certain rights to the gas in place, the right to produce it, to

; capture it and produce it. The rules, as written by the Commission
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- of the rules and regulations of the Cormission to do. Thank you.

anticipate that gas can be produced in a period subsequenl Lo the
time in which the allowable be granted. Now, in this case, £l Pasa
sincerely feels it ran into unforeseen difficulties in the taking
of maximum pressure-build up tests with regard to these wells; thay
jt did so in good faith, and it is asking that we have the allowabﬂ
reinstated which had been cancelled. And we make this proposition
that such a reinstatement would not be depriving third partiese-

when I mention third parties, I wean parties other than the operatd
in the entire well leases, would not be deprived of their correlatﬂ
rights if the gas has act been taken from the ground, and on top of
that we would state that tre granting of such a reinstatement, on
the contrary, would protect and secure the correlative rights of ti

parties interested, the parties owning the royalty, and the operatqg

es

r

ve

e

rs,

that allow them under the rules, as set up by the Commission, to t#ke

their fair share of gas in the pools, and we feel we could do it with-

out waste. We feel that by the Commission granting this order,it
would merely be to an extent interpreting and carrying out the
intentions of the original order in these cases. We submit to the

Commission that benificial information has been obtained, that the

fact we didn't come in just right on the dot and ask for an extensjion

of time in which to conduct these maximum pressure build-up tests is

somewhat incidental to these things, but as far as we are concerne%,

it is a question of the six months, to twelve months time that it

took to gather our information. e feel by allowing us to do this

no waste would be created, and the correlative rights of the parties

would not be violated; on the contrary, the correlative rights of the

parties in these wells would be protected, as it was the intention
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M. MANZIN: Are there any further statements to be
made in this case? If there is nothing further, we will take it
under advisement, and the hearing is adjourned.

MRe COOLESY: Just one moment, it is understood that
this case cannot be considered until the briefs mentioned are
submitted.

MR. MANKIN: This case is adjourned.

¥* %k ok

DEARNLEY -MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REFORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTYA FE
3.6691 2-1869




.y -

34

Lo
LN

STATE OF HNeW MsXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLC )

I, ROBERT V. MAsS, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission uxaminer was reportad by me
in stenotype and reduced to typewritten transcript, and that

+ha aoaama 1a o
A N gk o Yo e

tru2 and correct record to the best of my knowledge,
skill and ability.

WITNESS My Hand and Seal, this, the ~F><day of July,
1657, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bérnalillo, State

of New Mexico.

My Commission Zxpires:
February 7, 1961

Porezoing is
.. ..Aings in
e complete record of the Pro »

- e W3- 3.
the Examiper heaZing of Caf-e * <y }’

i do Bereby certify that tre

d by ne O

Nenw MexicO 041 Conservat
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 87}

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

September 24, 1957

Mr. lLee Daniels
El Paso Natural Gas Company
P.0. Box 1492
El Paso, Texas

Dear Sir:
We enclose & copy of Ordér R-1055 and Order n-1056 issucd

Septesber 16, 1957, by the 01l Conservation Commission in Cases
1272 and 1271, respectively, which were heard before an Examiner

at Farmington on June 25th.
Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.

gs
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date jr/ ‘Vé// //7

CASE / L 7)"" Hearing Date /0“@
7 (74
My recommendations for an order in the above numbef’;;l}aséb/g; a{?oll : M AJ
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June 27, 1957
f M:. Warren Mankin
: New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
i Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Dear Warren:
Attached is a scheduie showing date of commencement and date of completion of
3 the maximum pressuxe ouild~up tests conducted on the wells shown on Exhibit A"
f of the application of Case No. 1272.

The information in regard to basic lezses an. ... data on these wells will be forth-
coming very shortly.

Yours very truly,

="

D. H. Rainey
Proration Department

DHR:pm
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E Well Name Date of Commencement Dete of Completon
¥ Fields No. 1 5-17-56 10-9-56 §~
' Jacquez Pool Unit iNo. 1 4-30-56 11-7-56 )
Mansfield #4 7-16-56 2-8-57
- Mudge No. 5 5-17-56 10-9-56
. : Pierce Federal No. 1 11-8-55 6-6-56
- : Hargraves No. 2 2-23-56 6-25-56
. ; Fields No. 5 5-17-56 11-6-56
i Grambling No. 3 8-17-56 2-6-57
! Howell D No. 2 7-17-56 11-6-56
3 Howell E No. 2 9-9-56 12-28~56
¢ Prichard No, 2-1 7-16-56 12-28-56
San Juan 30-6 Unit Wilson No. 6 12-19-55 4-3-56 -
Zachary Pool Unit No. 1 12-30-55 3-6-56
i Lindsey No. 1-A 7-6-56 5~22-57
i ¢ (Stabilization of pressure was not obtained on this well)
Day No. 4-A 7-24~56 4~-17-57 _&_
: 11-8-56
3 & was returned to production in approximately two weeks due t inab
; (Same situation prevails on this weli
: Govden-Nor—4~
(This well was never
¢ The preyis
H leng#

Ballard No. 2-14

Proration Department '
Jume 27, 1957
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Application flled with
\

Tha 0il Conaervation Commission of the State of New Mexico
BLANCO MESA VERDE GAS POOL

Wells previously teated which

lost allowables in Pebruary 1,

1957, and whlch may or may not

lose ellowable in Auguat 1, Iocution of Wells

1957 ] Section, Townsinip, Range, N.M.P_.M.

Flelds # 1 N.2 25 32 North 11 West
Jagqueg Pool Unit # 1 5/2 20 31 North Y West
Mansfield # 4 a/2 2 30 North L West
Mudge # 5 W, 2 -3 31 North 1. west

Pierce # 1 W,/2 17 30 North 3 West

Hargraves # 2 SE/4 U 2 North 10 West  f) fy e

T T I e e T e T s T p S

BLANCO-MESA VERDE GAS POCL

Wells previously tested whicnh
dld not lose allowadles In
Pebruary 1, 1957. out which

may iose zilowables in Auygust 1, Iocaticon of Wells
1055 . Sectlion, Teow.asnlip, HAonge, N.M.P.HM.
Fields # © L2 2e s liortn o 1L wWest
Gramblin: # 3 W2 sz 24 Horbi U Weat
. - =~ Pe b o~ [RIPL -~ ~ . -
howeli ®° 4 2 472 2% 31 Nerth & West
Howell "B" y « 272 14 30 Nortih . Hest
Prichard # 2-1 ) K, 2 34 31 Horth % West
% San Juan 30—«;: Wilson # . ':2 3> 33 Horth: Y wWest
,7,1,?,.-:: chewy # 1 3,2 &% 31 Northhr il West
Lindsay "A" # 1 E, 2 1y 30 dortn o West
Dey "A" ¥ 4 wW/2 o« 20 Norvi: ¢ wWest
SCUTH-ZLANCC-PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL
Luthy# 1-A NE/4 L 2¢ Nerun o West s/ i5
Hamilton State # 3 SE/3 1. 2¢ Nortnn [ West ,:/"a!.,ﬂq
< N ? - P
FULCHEER xUTEZ-PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POCL
Gordon # & NE,/+ ©2 2 Norti L1 West
. SmSn——
DALLARD-PICTURED CLIFFS TAZ POGL
Baligra 2- - W, - ials Waent

ol

Dvep
w},



‘- BEFOBE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICG

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION |
OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
FOR AN ORDER AUTHORIZING THE RE- {
INSTATEMENT AND TRANSFER TO
OTHER WELLS ON THE SAME BASIC i
LEASE OF ALLOWABLES PREVIOUSLY
CANCELED AND NONCANCELLATION OF |
FUTURE ALLOWABLES WITH RESPECT
TO CERTAIN WELLS PREVICUSLY IN- |
VOLVED IN MAXIMUM PRESSURE
BUILD-UP TESTS CONDUCTED IN TEE |
BLANCO-/ESA VERDE, SOUTH BLANCO-
PICTURED CLIFFS, BALLARD-PIC- I
|
i

Case No. /0? 79\

TURED CLIFFS AND FULCHER KUTZ-
PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL3, SAN
JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION

TO THE HONORABLE COMMISSION:

COMES NOW El Paso Nelural Gas Company, hereinafter referred to
¢s "Applicant'", and alleges and statas thot 14 1o g Delawacre corpo-
ration with a permit to do business in the State of New Mexico;

I

That, Applicant is the operator of oill and gas leases 1in the
DPlanco-Mesa Verde, South Blanco-Pfictured Cliffs, Ballard-Pictured
Cliffs and PFulcher Kutz-Pictured Ciiffs Gas Pools, as delineated
by orders of this Commission, upcon wnich sald leases there are pres-
ently located certain gas wells as described in Exhivit "A" at-
tacned hereto and made a part hereof;

IT

That, as z result of the need for reserveir information con-
cerning said gas pools, the wells descriped in Exhiiit "A" hereto
were Sbut~in by Applicant at various times during the year 1950 and
maximunm pressure build-up tests conducted witih respect tnereto;

iIX

That, such tests were su:ceséfully completed and veneficial in-
formaticn coteined., out thwet &3 & result of the unioreseen iengtn
of time consumed in the verlormance of same, Applicant was prevented

from producing its sald wells over a suificlient gerlod of time ©oO

Y-

[ 2
——
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wllow 1L to recover certulin ciderzo of
Gune wells during the February 4, ivDo. e August L. 1S58, prora-

Llon period, and that as a res:lt of 1ts inability Lo 30 L1

LT st n s T ey o
[CHE L SRR N R AN

1%8 Said Wells verbasn voilwaco

orcated Lo same were
canceled by the Commlission on February i, 1U57; and further, that
gome of suclh wells way be sub/ect to additional cancelliation of al-
lowable on August 1, 199, . due to tine fact that they have only bveen
returned tc o prodicing status Tor a short period of time;
Iv
That, suacli tests were conducted in gocu faith
v
That, such tests were conducted without wasfe or vioclation of
correlaclve rignhts;
VI
That such wells shmt-in for tie purpose of conducting sucn
tests should have been excepted [rcm the requirements of Order R-333-C
and D during the time that the maximum pressure vulld-vp tests were
being conducted with respect tc same;
VII
That, in exception tc the underage and cverage balancing provi- 3
sions of Rule 5 and 7 of Order R-12¢-D, as anended by Order R-Sof,

with respect to tne Blanco-iesa Verde Gas Pccl, Rules 11 and 12 of

3

Order R-S4G, as amended by Crder R-GC|, with respect to the Ballard-

Pictured Ciiffs Gas Pool, and Rules 11 and 12 of Order R-505-C, as

amended by Order 957, with respect te the Scuth Blanco-Pictured *

Cliffs and Pulcher kutz-Pictured CLLrls Gas Pcol, &all underages of ‘
- i B

production which accrued to said wells during tne February 1, 185C, .

to August 1, 195C, proration perlod wunlen were canceled by the Com-

mission on February 1, 1957. snould ve reinstated and Applicant ai-

lowed tc produce such underaj es vy rebruary 1, 105¢;

VIII
That, underages accrulin, Lo Lucue wells ohi hugast X, 1u97, as
a result of tnese tests, su0.id ucl we caucesad, ond that Applicant

pe allowed to produce such UNdera Cu L, Houriary L, il

v ey




IxX
That, Applicant snhould be permlited tc transfer the reinstated

rued o 4y Sucl previousl, sunut-in well, sas

o

underage willcn has ac

PSS

N omay accrue tnereto on August 1, 1857, to

—

well as underages whic

any other well or welis on the same baclc lezse; and that the trans-

-t

fer of such allowartle to any specific well or wells should be upon
request cf Applicant and authorizatlon of the Ccmnission lssued in
the form of a supplemental allowable to cuch transfer well;

X

That, the production of such underages would not constitute

waste or viclate correlative rights;

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectiully requests that this matter be
set for hearing as prescribed by law, and that upon nctice and near-
ing the Commission lssue its Orler authorizine the reinstatement of
2all canceled underages of producticon which accrued o Company's
test wells during the February 1, 1856, to August 1, 1950, prora-
tion period as a result of its conducting maximum pressure pulld-up
tests with respect te same; providing for the noncancellation of fu-
ture underages of production accruing to sucn wells as a result ofl
such tests; providing for the transfer of such underages of productlon
to any other well or wells con asic lcace; an
Applicant to produce the reinstated and noncanceled underages cf
production accruing to each such well over a pericd of time whicnh
shall terminate with the August 1, 1957. to February 1, 195¢, prora-

‘tion period.

r

-2 N -
Attorney for Applicant




EXHIBIT "a"
or
, Applicatiocn Tiled with
L  Tne 0il Conser ation Commission of the State of New Mexico
i BLANCO- MIESA VERDE GAS POOL
? Wells previcusly tested wihicn
F iost allowables in February 1,
1957, and wnich may or mey not
loge allowable in August 1, Iocation of Welis
L9957 Section, Township, Range, N.M.P.M.
Flelds 4 1 . N2 25 32 North 11 West
; Jacquez Poql Unit # 1 S/E 26 31 North 9 West
i Mansfield Fras E/2 29 30 North S Vest
; Mudge # 5 W2 3 31 North 1l West
i Pierce # 1 W/2 17 30 North S West
E FULCHER KUTZ-PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL
H
{ Hargraves i 2 SE/4 ¢ 27 North 10 West 5
é BLANCO-MESA VERDE GAS POOL
Wells previcusly tested which
did not losc zile ..bles in
February 1, 1957, out whic
may i1ose allowables in August 1, Locztion of Wells
1057, Section, Township, Range, N.M.P.M.
Fieids # 5 ;y? 2L 32 Nortii 11 West
rambling 7 3 ¥/2 22 29 North ¢ West
Howeli "DV # 2 W/2 28 31 HNorth & West
. Howell "E" i 2 E/2 14 30 North  C West
! Prichard # 2-1 o E/Z 34 31 North G West
: San Juan 30-6 Wilson # o W/2 35 30 North 7 West
Za thery # 1 S/2 25 31 Nortn 11 West
Lindsay "A" # 1 E/2 1S 3C Nortn ¢ West
Day "A" # 4 W/2 ¢ 29 Horth 8 West
SOUTH-BLANCO-PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL
Luth # 1-& NE/4 1 20 Nortnn o West
Hamilton State # 3 SE/% 1t 2¢ North [ West
FULCHER KUTZ-PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL
Gordon # 4 NE/4 22 27 Nortn 10 Uest

BALLARD-PICTUREL CLIFFS GAS POOL

Ballard 2-14 UM i4 20 lorth

D
&)
[ 9]
ct
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BRFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMIBEION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

| IN THE MATTER OF THE HRAR ING

¢ CALLED BY THE GIL CUNSERVATION

CGHMIBSION QF TRE STATE OF MEW
MEAIOO FOR THE PURPGSE OF
CONEIDERING:

CASBE MO, 1373

APPLICATION OF XL PASQC NATURAL

GAZ COMNPANY FOR THE TBANSFER

AND/OR NON-CANCELLATIUN AND
REIRBTATRNENT GOF AILIOUARBLES FOR
¥ELLS PREVIOGUBLY INVOGLVED IN
BAXIMUM PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEBTS

IN THE BLANCD MESAVERDE AND RALLARD-
PICTURED CLIFF8 GA2 POCLS.

ORDER OF THE COMKISSION

BY THE COMMIESION:

This causes came on for hearing at 10 o'clock a.m. on
June 25, 1657, at Farmington, New Mexico, before Warren V. Maakin,

. Ezaminer duly sppcianted by the ¢il Conservation Commission of New

Mexico, hereinsfiter referred to as the "Commission,” in accordam.s
witk RBule 12314 of {he Commimsion Rules and Regmuliations.

NO¥W, on this A*"‘da.y of Beptexber, 1957, the Commission,
a quorua being premsent, ving considered the application, ibe
evidence adduced and the recommendations of the Examiner, Warren
¥. Mankin, and being fully advisad in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by liaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this case and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Compaay,
commenced maximas pressure build-up tests on the followiag named
wolls in the yonrs 1955 and 1956:

WELL NAME LOCATIOX OF WELLS
Fields Neo. 1 Well R/2 25 - 32 North 11 West
Jacques Pool Unit No. 1 Well 8/2 26 - 31 Nexrth $ Vest
Mansfield No. 4 Well E/2 20 - 30 North 9 Vest
Mudge ¥o. 5 Well W/2 3 - 31 North 11 Vest
Pisrce Fedaral Neo. 1 Well "%/% 17 - 30 North 9 West

’ Fo. 2 Well 8E/4 9 - 27 Forth 10 Vest
Fields ¥o. 5 Well W/2 38 - 32 North 11 West
Grambling No. 3 Well W/2 33 - 29 North 9 Vest
Nowell "D" No. 2 VWell W/2 290 - 31 North 8 Weat
Howell "E" No. 2 Well /2 14 - 30 Nortk 8 Veot
Prichard Fo. 2-1Well E/2 34 - 31 Noxrth 9 Vest
San Jusn 30-8 Wilsoa No. 6 Well W/2 35 - 30 Nerth 7 West
Zachary ¥o. 1 Well 8/2 325 - 31 North 11 Weat
Lindsay "A" Wo. 1 Well E/2 19 -~ 30 North 8 West
Day "A"” Fo. 4 Weil W/2 8 -~ 89 North 8 Vest
Ballard Fo. 2-14 WW/4 14 ~ 26 Worth 9 VWeat

{
H
H
i
;
i




L R~
I Case No. 1372
Order No. R-10565 *

: (3) That all the above-described tests have beea
. completisd,

(3) That Ii Fasc Matural Gas Company by this application
i meels rn order ¢f tkhe Commission reiustating certain underage

» whick was cancelled on six of the aforemsaticsesd wells oa

id, 1887 and further, autherizisg the nom-camcelliation of uuderage
: goenrued to all of the aforemsantioned wells until February 1, 1958,
' and further, authorizing the trantsfer of the allowables accrusd to
; #aid wells to other wells on the same basic lease.

i (3) That the reiastatement of underage which has been
i capcelied and redistributed in accordance with the applicable

i Poel ruies would be unfair to the other operators in the pool iz
that £t woulid reduce the amount of gas which each of said operators
would be permitited to produce from a common source of supply.

(6) That it is not necessary te specifically authorise the |
non-cancellatioa of underage pressntly accrued to the a!mtion‘
; wells since the Commission has by Ordexr Mo. R-1044 suspended the
, cancellation of underage in all the pools affected by this appli-
catior until February 1, 1988.

(7) That the transfer of the allowables accrued te the
aforementioned wells should not be authorized since all of the
toats have already been completied and all of ssid wells are back
i on production.

IT I2 TEEREFORE CRDERED:

L’ {1} That the applicetion of E1 Paso Natural Gas Company

B for the reinstatement ol cancelled underage and for the transfer
 and/or non-cancellation of allowables for the following ammed wells
| which have bees previcusly involved in maximum pressure build-wp
tests in the Bianco Nesaverde and Ballard-Pictured Cliffs das

| Poels, be and the same is hereby denied:

WELL NANME ] LOCATION OF WELLS
Figlde 2= 1 Wall N/2 25 - 32 North 11 Vest
Pool Unit No. 1 Well 8/2 26 - 31 Forth 9 Yeat
Mansfield Mo. 4 Well E/2 20 -~ 30 Morth 9 Weat
Mudge No. 5 Weil w/2 3 - 31 North 11 Vest
Plerce Federal No. 1 Weil W2 17 - 30 North @ Weat
veos No. 3 ¥Well SE/4 $ - 27 Nerth 1C Vest
Fields No. 3 Well w/2 28 - 32 ¥erth 11 Vest
' \‘ Grambliing 0. 3 Well %/2 22 - 29 North ? Vest
Howell D" Ne. 2 Well w/2 20 -~ 31 ¥orth 8 Vast
Howell "E"” ¥o. 2 Well E/2 14 - 30 North 8 ¥emt
Prichard ¥o. 3~1 Well E/2 34 - 31 North 9 Yest
i San Juan 30-6 Wilson No. 6 Well W/2 35 -~ 30 Morth 7 Vest
; Zachary ¥o. 1 Well 8/2 23 - 31 ¥North 11 Vest
i Lindsay "A" Fo. 1 Well E/2 19 - 30 Morth 8 West
Day A" ¥e. 4 Well w/2 8 - 29 Morth S West
Ballard No. 2-14 N¥/4 14 - 28 Norxrth 9 Went

nonutmuro.mm“,mtuuymmmw
STATE OF NEY MEXICO | , |

OIL wum&w |
5 L , C |
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_EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TRST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Fields #1

Location:  990° fro N, 990 fr. _E lines, A Sec. 25 T. 32 N,,R._1ll W
TD: 5, 458 Casing: 7'' @ 4,705 Tubing: 2" @ 5,315

Completed: 5/20/53 Rirst Delivery: _10/26/53

Pay Zone: Open Hole intervai: 4,760 to 5, 414’ or Perforations:

Stimulation: :  Shot W/ 1440 qgts. SNG from 4, 798’ to 5, 458’

SIPC: 1018 Sirt: 1016 DAYS SL 7
1. P, Test:___ 3,780 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: - MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 315 MCF, Date Tested:_ __ 1956
Weli Put On Test: 5/17,/515” it it

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Fields #2 25-32-11 333 1957

=&
3
S
N\
é, Proration Department
2 ' June 11, 1957
Case 1272
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TBST
TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL
: Date: June 12, 1957
: : .
N TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Jaquez Pool Unit #1
| Locatica:__ 990 g, N 990 g E  lines, A Sec. 2 T. 31 N.,R._ 9 W
TD: 5,459 Casing: 7" @ 4, 780" Tubing: 2" @ 5,330"
Completed: 12/19/52 First Delivery: _ 8/10/53
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4,796 to 5, 459° or Perforations:
Stimulation. : Shot W/1500 qts. S.N.G. from 4, 819' to 5, 459"
'} SIPC: 1,076 SIPT: - - DAYS SI:__8
; L P, Test: 8,980 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: : MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
; Current Deliverability: 1,574 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
&
- -
¢ Well Put On Test __4/30/56 ¢il i ' y j e d
: - :
: WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
¢ Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Riddle #1-C 30-31-9- 395 1956
" Riddle #2-C 30-31-9 1,061 1956
Riddle #3-C '29-31-9 739 - 1956
Sunray #1-G 21-31-9 961 1956
-Sheets #1 28-31-9 1,292 1956

Proration Department

_ une 11, 1957
Case 1272 J
Ex. 4
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EPNG-FRESSURE BUILD-~UP TBST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Mansfield #4

Location: 377 fro N _, 330 fr. E iines, A Sec. 29 T, 30 N,R.O9 w
TD: 5, 002 Casing: 5-1/2"" @ 5, 002* Tubing: 2-1/2"" @ 4,912

Completed: . 1/27/51 First Delivery: 12/1/51

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4,218 to 4,940 or Perforations:

\

Stimulation:.: Casing perforated in Point Lookout, Menefee and Cliff House.

SIPC: 1,082 SIPT: 1,069 DAYS SI: 8

I. P. Test 4,070 MCF, 3 Hrs. Cl-ioke: .. MCEg AOF .thru tubing ot casing
Current Deliverability: 1,796 - __MCF, Date Tested: 195¢

Well Put On Test: 7/16/56 3 {} ;_,{ g f ":--;

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEBASE

Name Location Deliverability : Date of Test
Goede #1 - 29-30-9 196 1956
< CS\QQ
Ny
6@2&\ \\\‘: %““W
% ‘<, \\\\0

oy %‘v'

o

Proration Department

Case 12972 June 11, 1957
E)C. ‘)
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EPNGFRESSURE BUILD-UP TBST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV

POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company well Name & No. Mudge #5

Location: 1, 450 fr,8 , 1650fr. W lines, K Sec. 3 T, 31 N.,R. 1l w
TD: 5,072 Casing: 7' @ 4,311 Tubing: 2'' @ 4,998

Completed: 11/25/53 First Delivery:  1/19/54

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4, 330 to 5,072

or Perforations:

Stimulation. : Shot w/ 1972 qts. of S.N.G. from 4, 354 to 5,072°

DAYS sk___ 12

. MCF AOF .thru tubing of casing

1956

SIPC: 1,080 SIPT: 1,085

L P. Test 5. 306 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke:

Current Deliverability: 890 MCF, Date Tested:
Well Put On Test: 5/17/56 u‘fc.—é X2EN iy S

WELLS OiN SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability
Mudge #9 3-31-11 1,318
Mudge #11 10-31-11 ' 188
Mudge #2 10-31-11 -0-*
Mudge #6 11-31-11 615
Lawson #1 11-31-11 241
Smyers #1 - 2-31-11 1,354

* Well caved in - no results from test

Case 1272
Bx. 8

Date of Test

1064 - '
1956 o

1957
1956
1957
1957
1957

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-FRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEET WELL: Operator: _El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. _Pierce Federal #] )
Location: 2,970 fr. § , 330fr. W lines, E Sec. 17 T. 30 N.,,R. o W
8 TD: ___ 5,262 _ Casing:_ 5-1/2"' @ 5,026 Tubing:  2-1/2" @5, 142
& Completed: 1/26/51 First Delivery: 2/1/51
; -Pay Zone: Open Holé Interval: 4, 470 to 5, 262 or Perforations:
; ‘Stimulationf 5
2
i swe: 1,087 SIPT: 1,082 DAYSSE 10
. : 1. P. Test: 3,690 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: _ MCF AQOF thru tubing of casing
_ Current Deliverability: 1, 826 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Well Put On Test: 11/8/5% £ {tg {i& ,”Jé

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
{ Pierce #3 | 7-30-9 4,234 1956

- Pierce #2 8-30-9 5,113 1956

05&' June 11, 1957

Case. 1272,
Ex. tQ
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EPNG-PRESSURE- TEST
PICTURED
TEST WELL DATA FULCHER KUTZ CLIFFS - POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Hargrave No. 2

Location:__1, 800 fr. E , 990 fr. S lines, ) Sec. 9 T. 27 N.,R._10 W
TD: 2,290 Casing: 5-1/2'' @ 2, 197 Tubing: 1" @ 2, 268

Completed: November 21, 1951 First Delivery:  December 10, 1951

Pay Zone: Open Hole Intervai: 2,197 vo 2, 278 or Perforations:

Stimulation : __Shot W/ 200 gts. S.N.G. from 2, 206’ to 2, 286

SIPC: 557 . SIPT: 557 DAYS SL: 6
1. P. Test 520 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: .. MCF AOF _thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 73 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Weil Put On Test: __ 2/23/56 - g & (‘ Hi&f"
WELLS ON $AME BASIC LEASE
. Name | Location Deliverability Date of Test
Hargraves #1 4-27-10 65 1957
Hargraves #3 '16-27-10 32 1957
W v
R =

05‘(. Proration Department
June 11, 1957

Case 1272
Ex. 2
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-~UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

: Date: JUﬂe 12, 1957
. TEST WELL: Operator:_El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. __Fields #5
i Location: 1,847 g S 790 fr., W lines, L Sec. 28 T. 32 N.,,R. 11 W

TD:___ 5,610 Casing: 5-1/2'"" @ 5,610 Tubing: 2''@ 5,571
i Completed: 3/8/56 Pirst Delivery:___ 3/27/56
{ Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval:__ 4,830 - 5, 590 or Perforations:
; Stimulation. :  Sand Water Frac.

SIPC: 1,053 SIPT: 1,042 DAYS SI: 93
; L. P. Test 24, 390 MCF, 3 Hrs. _3/4 Choke:  5.970 MCE AQFR then rbing oF casing
Current Deliverability: 1, 661 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
. Well Put On Test:___5/17/56 1 ‘ (o i VO
WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
£
°  Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
% Fields #4 28-32-11 1,250 1957
! Fields #3 29-32-11 234 1957
. Horton #1 29-32-11 475 1957
©  Van Hook #1 27-32-11 1,655 1957

Fields #7 34-32-11 1,200 1957
: p ‘\gs@\
WL 2D
NN N J}
S ¥
SRR
E ety 0
W ¥
roration Department
@g" June 11, 1957
Case 1272
Ex. 14
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EPNGPRESSURE BUILD-UP TBST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

!
:

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company -Well Name & No. Grambling #3

: Location:__ 990 fr. 8, 1,650fr. W _ lines, M Sec. 22 T.__29 N.,R._ 9 W
I TD: 4, 368 Casing: 7' @ 3,725 Tubing: 2" @ 4, 329
f Completed: 8/1/53 First Delivery: 8/20/51

| ; Pay Zone: .Open Hole Interval: 3, 778 to 4, 390 or Perforations:

% Stimulation : Shot W/ 770 qts. of S.N.G. from 4, 220 to 4, 390’
i SIPC: 1,031 SIPT: 1,019 DAYS St:: 13

: g L P. Test: 2, 830‘ MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: . . MCF AOF thru tubing of casing

; Current Deliverability: 811 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
¢ Well Put On Test:__ 8/17/56 Ob '1,5‘ {z ‘4 aﬁ

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Grambling #1 28-29-9 629 1956
CGramhling #2 27-29-9 875 1957
,.c}.'»)-‘\
- \\'("' <3
N
i Q’v'«. bﬁ;&)‘w‘ ‘-\\ WO
: p'-}"b. it ‘.J.‘\Ab R
R e
: /Proration Department
@s&. June 11, 1957
Case %2
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-BPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV

POOL

TEST WELL: Operator: Ei Paso Natural Gas -Well Name & No.

Date: June 12, 1957

Howell D-2

Location: 1,650 fr. S , 990 fr. W lines, L Sec. 29 T. 31 N.,R. 8 W
TD: 5, 755 Casing: 7' @ 5, 150 Tubing. 2" @ 5,684
Completed: 8/13/51 First Delivery: 8/27/51

2ay Zone: Open Hole Interval: S, 194 to 5, 755 or Perforations:

Stimulation. :: Shot W/ 1, 200 qts S.N.G. from 5, 205 to 5, 755

SIPC: 1,094 SIPT: 1,094

1. P, Test 6, 000 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke:

Current Deliverability: 2, 569 MCE, Date Tested:

DAYSSL__ 15

. MCF AOF thru tubing ot casing

1956

Well Put On Test:  7/17/56 3 . ¢ ¢

WELLS ON SAME BASEC LEASE

Name \ Location Deliverabﬂl_ty
Howell #3-D 31-31-8 3,909
Howell #1-D 28-31-8 425
Howell #4-D 33-31-8 606

Date of Test

1956
1956
1956

Proration Deparument

oS June 11, 1957

Case 1272
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TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

H

ST WRLL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Howell E-2

Location: 900 fro. N , 990fr. E lines, A Sec. 14 T. 30 N., R._8 w
TD: 5, 056 Casing:__ 7" @ 3,704 Tubing: 2" @ 4,972

Completed: 10-12-51 Pirst Delivery: 10-12-51

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4, 720 te 5,056 or Perforations:

Stimuladon: : Shot W/ 1,335 gts of S.N.G. from 4, 469 to 5,059

SteC: 1,107 SIPT: 1, 107 DAYS SI:
L P. Test 8, 060 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: . MCF AQOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 3,714 | MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Well Put On Test: __ 9/9/56 (ﬂ;} - [avg!ﬂ#
A

WELLS ON SAME B.ASIE LEASE

. ; o ‘ _
I a———— e e e U vent e e e 2 e

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test 1
]

Case 1272
¢ Ex. 20
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCOMYV __POOL
Date: June 12, 1957
TEST WELL: Operator: E. P. N. G, Well Name & No. Prichard #1-2
Location: 1180 _ fr. N , 1850 fr. E lines, B Sec. 3¢ T. 3L N.,R. 9 w
TD: 5,272 Casing: 7'' @ 4, 507 Tubing: 2" @ 5,222
Completed: 7/24/52 First Deiivery: 8/4/52
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4,600 to 5, 272 or Perforations:

<timulation :: Shot w/1, 470 qts. S.N.G. from 4,604 to 5,272

SIPC: 1,101 SIPT: -~ - DAYS SI:
L. P, Test: 5,122 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: . MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 1,117 MCEF, Date Tested: 1956
Well Put On Test:  7/16/56 , 0 ; o (ﬁ“‘ll oy
;

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Prichard #3-2 . 34-31-9 1, 395 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957

Case 1272
Ex. 22
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-BPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST
TEST WELL DATA BLANCO M V POOL
Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: E. P. N. G. ‘ ‘Weli Name & No. 30-6 Wilson #6
Location:___890 fr. S ,1750 fr _W__lines, Sec. 35 T. 30 N.,,R._7 W
TD: __ 6,033 Casing:_5-1/2"* @ 6,033 Tubing: 2" @ 5,980
Completed: March 18, 1956 First Delivery:  April 6, 1956
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 5532 to 6,004 or Perforations:
Stimulation:: Sand Water Frac.
SIPC: 1076 SIPT: 1,067 DAYS SI 17

L. P. Test: 5, 190 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: ... MCF AOF thxu tubing ot casing
Current Deliverability: 1,785 MCF, Date Tested: ____ 1956

Well Put On Test: _ 12/19/55 A |

rest:12/13/ 43 |5i%
WELLS ON BASIC LEASE

Name Location " Deliverability Date of Test

30-6 Unit Wilson #1 26-30-7 131 1956

30~6 Unit Wilson #2 26-30-7 ' 355 o 1956

30-6 Unit Wilson #4 34-30-7 708 ‘ 1956

30-6 Unit Wilson #5 34-30-7 247 _ 1956

30-6 Unit Wilson #7 35-30-7 : . 961 1956

N
RS
w5k
G W
.\.% \ “‘Qx.\ %\\ N
L S N2
O o oration Department

Case 127
Ex. (A8

June 11, 1957
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EPNG-FRESSURE BUHLD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCOM YV POOL
Date: June 12, 1957
| TEST WELL: Operator: E. P. N. G. Well Name & No.  Zachary Pool Unit #1
Location: 1604 fr. S , 1630 fr. W lines, X Sec. 25 T, 31 N,,R. 11 w
» TD:___ 4,890 Casing: _5-1/2'" @ 4,890 Tubing: 2" @ 4,851
j Completed: Mal‘_Ch 6, 1956 | First Delivery: March 29, 1956
; Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: . 4, 712" to 4, 840 or Perforations:
§ Stimulation : Water Sand Frac.
"sn’c 1,080 ______SIPT: 1,078 : DAYS Sk 67
L. P. Test 14, 159 MCF, 3 Hrs.v 3/4'' Choke:__ 6: 164 . MCF AOF thiu tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 545 | MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Well Put On Test:___12/30/55 M. D ( e ( b

WELLS ON smag BASIC LEASE

i o e s YR 1 TAT R

Name . Location Deliverability Date of Test

Wallace #1 35-31-11 *, | *

* Not ded in. No test as yet.

Proration Department
June 11, 1957

Case 1272
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TBST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: E. P. N. G. Well Name & No. Lindsey #1-A

Location:__ 1,795 fr. N , 1080 fr. E limes, __H Sec. 19 T, 30 N,R. 8 w
TD: 4,840 Casing: 9-1/2" @ 4, 840 Tubing: 2" @ 4,794

Completed: January 2i, 1956 | First Delivery: April 12, 1956

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4, 186 to 4, 734 or Perforations:

Stimulation .: Sand Water Frac.

SIPC: 1,102 SIPT: 1,086 DAYS SI&: 55

L P. Test 28, 310 MCFP, 3Hrs. 3/4'" Choke: 7,051 = MCF AOF .thru tubing of casing

Current Deliverability: 2,371 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well Fut Ox Tesz:  7/6/35 -y £ 4 «

i i - £ - /o~ t g ‘—' E :
7‘§ {‘“ :»--{J o fVat St i ppcd
WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test

| Archuleta #1 - 19-30-8 * 2 381 (Est.) *

¢ Southern Union tie-in.

Case 1272
Ex. 28
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EPNG-FRESSURE BUHLD-UP TEBST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: E! Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Day A-4

Location: 990 fr. S , 990 fr. W lines, M Sec. 08 T. _29 N.,R._08 W
TD: S, 267 Casing:_ 7" @ 4, 389 Tubing:  2'' @5, 137

Completed: ___ January 13, 1953 First Delivery: May 19, 1953

Pay Zone: Open ﬁ{ole Interval: 4,441 to 5, 267 or Perforatiouns:

Stimulation : Shot W/ 1,830 qts. of S.N.G. from 4, 447" to 5, 267°

SIPC: 1,079 SIPT: 1, 069 DAYS Sk 23
L %, Test____ 3,870 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AOF thru tubing oF casing
Current Deliverability: 518 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Wel 4 ”
ell put to Test 7/24/56 4(}*}[57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability  Date of Test
Day 2 A ~ 7-29-8 171 ' . 1956
Day 3 A 8-29-8 995 1956
Day 1A - 17-29-8 225 1956
Day 5 A . 18-29-8 745 1956
Prichard 2 o : 6-29-8 1,234 1956

(}%‘0 Proration Department

June 11, 1957
Case 1272
Ex. 30
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-BPNGFRESSURE BUILD~UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA_SO. BLANCO PICTURED CLIFFS POOL

Date:  June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator:_E] Paso Natural Gas Company _-Well Name & No. _ Luthy 1-A

Location:_1,980" ¢ N = 510 g . E  ljnes, M sec., I T, 26 N,,R._ 8 w

TD: 2,285 Casing: 5-1/2" @ 2,229' Tubing: 1" @ 2,248

Completed: January 12, 195¢ Pirst Delivery: _ July 28, 1954

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 2,229 to 2, 285 or Perforations:

Stimuladon: ;

SIPC: 717 SIPT: 672 DAYS Sk 17

L P. Test 2,953 MCF, 3 Hrs.‘ Choke: __ MCF AOF thru tubing of casing

Current Deliverability: 760 | MCF, Date Tested: January 2, 1954 ,

Well Put On Test:  11/8/56 O (wg ,\ '\,L él’;:‘f“‘:,g N h"{ A ')
LN AVEESS U *

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Naxﬁe Location Deliverability Date of Test
Luthy #2-A 1-26-8 : 717 1956
 Luthy #2 1-26-8 12 1956
' Luthy #1 1-26-8 70 1956
o
£ D
SN,

Proration Department
June 11, 1957

Cass IZ?Z
EBx - r A
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD~-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA SO BLANCO - PICTURED CLIFFS pooL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natwural Gas Company Well Name & No. Hamilton State #3

Location:__ 1,840 fr, S ,1,500 &y, E 1lines, _J Sec. 16 T, 26 N.,,R.__7 W
TD: 2,751 Casing: 5-1/2" @ 2, 704 Tubing: 1'" € 2,710
‘ Compieted: - November 12, 1953 | First Delivery: February 11, 1954
: Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 2,713 to 2, 751 or Perforations:
| Stimulation : Sand Oil Frac. _
* SIPC: 858 SIPT: 857 DAYSSL___ 8
L. P. Test: 3,780 _ MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: | MCF AOF .thru tubing of casing
f Current Deliverability: 590 | MCF, Date Tested: 1956 .
© Well Put On Test: _ 11/11/56 o} “ oot VN s ‘ ﬂ\\}{ i
WELLS ON SAME BASICLEASR (433 Bu) B
] Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
* ' Hamilton State ¥1 16-26-7 284 ‘ 1956
. Hamilton State #2 16-26-7 54 1957
{ ° Bamilton State #4 . 16-26-7 50 1957

Proration Department'
June 11, 1957

Case (292
| N
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EPNG-PRESSURE SUILD~UP TEST
PICTURED
TBST WELL DATA FULCHER KUTZ CLIFFS POOL

Date:  {une 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company _Well Name & No. ___Gordon #4

Location: 1,650  fr. N , 990fr. E liees, _H __ Sec. 22 T. 27 _N., R._I0
™ Casing:_5-1/2"" @ 2,079 Tubing:_ 1" @ 2,125

Completed:  July 30, 1952 First Delivery: ___August 29, 1952

Pay Zope: Open Hole Intervai: 2,083 to 2,162 or Perforations:

Stimulation: Shot w/ 210 qts. S.N.G. 2,078 to 2, 162

SIPC: 206 SIPT: 212 DAYSSL: 8
L P, Test 456 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: .. MCF AOF .thxu tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 61 MCF, Date Tested: ' 1956

,'-v\w .
Well Put On Test: v -4 A
| WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test

Gordon #3 23-27-10 99 1956
N
o
«%&&&;y
SEaS
Fate
S5 oW
R\ g
N\

7 June 11, 1957

Case iane
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-BING-FRESSURE BULLD-UP TBST

TBST WERLL DATA BALLARD - PICTURED CLIFFS POOL

Date: Junpe 12, 1957

Sy

: TRST WELL: Operator:_El Paso Natural Gas Company _Well Name & No. __ Ballard Fed. 14-2
= Location: 1,650 g, N , 990fr, W lines, BE__Sec, 14 T. 2 N,R._® W
TD: 2,029 Casing: 5-1/2" @ 1,994 Tubing: 1'* @ 1,996
|
Completed: August 15, 1954 First Delivery: October 1, 1954 |
Pay Zone: Oper Hole Interval: 2,000 to 2,029 or Perferations:
- Stimulation: : Sand Oil Frac.
{ swe: 656 SIPT: 657 DAYS Si:__11
L P, Tes:: <774 MCF,  ro. __ Choke: ___. MCF AQOF thiu tubing ot casing
i Current Deliverability:_ 384 _MC.? Date Tested: 1956
. Well Put On Test: 117,56 i oshag-
l‘ o 1 . . ‘é r ; ! : F
: ot WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
! Name » » Loca. o _ Deliverability Date of Test
_. | Ballard (Huerfano)#1-15 15-26-1 372 1957
Ballard (Huerfano) #2-15 15-26- 165 1957
' Ballard (Huerfano) #4-15 15-26-¢ 105 1957
Ballard (Huerfano) #3-15 15-26-9 205 1957
{{ pallard (Huerfano) #3-14 14-26-9 310 1957
4 1 pallard (Huerfano) #4-14 14-26-9 383 1957
' Bailard (Huerfano) #1-14 14-26-9 324 1957

& Proration Department
June 11, 1957

Cass 1212,
.x. 38
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a8 Sept. & BEXORE THE OIL CONSBRVATION COMMISSION
' OF THE STATE OF NkW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HcARING
ﬂ/ CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
| COVMMISSION OF THu STATE OF NEW

; MEXY FCR THE PURPOSE OF
a,”’! cO ERING:

o ) 1%’

s

L 171 CASE NO. 1272

i VQZQ%'/_43'5 Order N;. Re SOS5S
= i BF
3 Pl APPLICATION OF &L PaSO NATURAL

GAS COMPANY FOR THE TRANSFLR
AND/OR NON-CANCELLATION AKD
REINSTATEMENT OF ALLOWABLzS FOH
WELLS PREVIOUSLY INVOLVmD IN
MAXIMUM PRESSURE#BUILL-UP TLSTS.
", : IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDEy

T o BEANGOwPIOTURMD-CEEFES o8 i L L AR D~
5 ‘ . PICTURED CLIFFSy 4ND—POLCHER—KUFZ
‘ m—e&m&-&m POOLS.

. ORDER OF THi COMMISSION
E5
J i BY THE COMMISSION:
= 5 This cause came on for hearing at 10 o'clock a.m. on June
: ¥ 25, 1957, at Farmington, New lexico, before Warren W. Mankin, Lxaminer
i & duly appoinied by the Cil Conservation Commission of New Mexico,
e o hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule
& 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations. }
¥ J
¥ NOW, on this day of/September, 1557, the Commission, a ¥
= ¥ uoruin being present, haVlng sidered the appllcat10n the ev1denc$¢
= z and the- testlmony adduced,% d be1ng fu;ly advised in the oremises,
e r 4 " - SN e (st LT u g o .
| . | - FINDS: R § ©
- (1) Usual
: (2) That the applicant, £l Paso Natural Gas Company,
¢ ommenced ¥ maximum pressure -build;'%'ests on the following numed welld
in the years 1955 and 1956: f
Wi LL NAME LOCATION OF WELLS :
! . Fields No. 1 Well N/2 25 32North 11 West i
! = Jacques Pool Unit No. 1 Well S/2 26 31 North 9 West
! R | Mansfield No. 4 Weil m/2 20 30 North 9 West
s Mudge No. 5 Well ¥W/2 3 31 North 11 West
{~ = i Pierce Federal No., 1 Well %/2 17 30 North 9 West
H - . 4 Hargraves No. 2 Well SE/L 9 27 North 10 West
fo Fields No. 5 Well W/2 28 32 North 11 West B}
3 : : Grambling No. 3 Vell W/Z 22 29 North 9 West
- L Howell "D" No. 2 Well ¥/2 29 31 Nerth 8 West =
L L 2 Howell "E™ No. 2 Well E/2 14 30 North & West , BRI
’ - ! Prichard No. 2-1 Well E/2 34 31 North 9 West ' o
| San Juan 30-6 Wilson No. 6 Well W/2 35 30 North 7 West _ o
i Zachary No. 1 Well /2 25 31 North 11 West ;
Lindsay "A" No. 1 Well E/2 19 30 North 8 West :
Day "A™ No. & Ve’ W/2 8 29 North 8 West . o

Ballard No. 2-1i NW/i 14 26 North 9 West ]

{3) That all thj above-described tests have been completed,

(4) Thut &1 Paso Natural Gas Company by this application

- i seeks an order of the Commission reinstating certain underage

fwhich was cancelled on six of the aforementioned wells on February 1,

|1957k- ame £aickngr . autheeisics




[]
e e

3 -2
E 8ase No. 1272

| of underage accrued to all of the aforementioned wells until

! February 1, 19585 and further, authorizing the transfer of the
B allovwables accrued to said wells to other wells on the same buﬁié

leage,

(5) That the reinstatement of underage which has been
and

sancelled #m/redistributed in accordance with the applicable

pool rules would be unfair to the other operators in the pool
in that it would reduce the amount of gas which each of said

operators would be permitted to preduce from a common source of

- supply.- L

L ; specifically

S : (6) That it is not necessary to/authorize the non-

| ; cancellation of underage presently accrued to the aforementioned
wells since the Commission has by Order No. }Lﬂgﬂﬂlsuspended the
cancellation of underage in all the pools affected by this

application until February 1, 1958.

(7) That the transfer of the allowables accrued to the

of the
aforementioned wells should not be authorized since all/tests havé

already been completed and all of said wells are back on productidn.

IT IS THulaFORE ORDERED:

i (1) That the application of &l Paso Natural Gas Company
| for the reinstatement of cancelled underage and for the transfer
and/or non-cancellation of allewables for the following-named wellg
which have been previouslybinvolved in maximum pressure build-up

et ' sw—orttfy> Gas Pools, be an

tests in the Blance Mesaverd$qSoueh—B&aqpa—Béa&uced—C&iﬁﬁe, Ballard~
Pictured Cliffsy :

the same is hereby denied:

IDA- REPEAT NAMES OF WELLS AND LOCATIONS IN FINDING NO. 2

DONE

TR N T TR A




